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Dear Pastors & Praying Friends,

Wow! What a busy and exciting time the past couple of months have been on Kosrae.
On February 20", the Calvary Baptist Church ordained Pastor Henry Skilling. Before we
came to Kosrae, my dad believed that Pastor Henry would be the next pastor of the
church. During our time here, we could see God’s hand upon him. It is hard to explain,
but | believe that God is going to use Pastor Henry greatly in Kosrae. Please pray for
him and his family as they work to reach this island for the Gospel of Christ.

We also had revival meetings that same week with Pastor Helmer Lang from Majuro.
The meetings went great; the church was filled, with people sitting inside and standing
outside. Pastor Lang was a blessing both to us and to the church. It was nice for the
church to see someone who had grown up with the same culture standing up and
preaching God’s Word. Sometimes, we find ourselves a little like Elijah, thinking we are
the only ones trying to serve God. Pastor Lang’s messages really hit home. On Thursday
night, we had our Bible Institute Graduation, where eleven students graduated from
our first class. We can’t wait to see how God will use each one of them.

Please pray for the visitors that came during our revival week. We had many visitors,
and every night the Gospel went out. Lyndon was one of those visitors. He is the
husband of one of our faithful ladies at the church, and has only come a few times
since my parents have been here. Please pray for Lyndon’s salvation. Also, continue to
pray for the Bible Institute graduates, and for new ministries in which they can serve.

During our time on Kosrae, God has been working on our hearts to stay and re-open a
work in the village of Tafunsak. At first, our plan was to head to a different island after
my parents returned, but God has opened the doors for this ministry on the other side
of the island. William and his wife Sepe, who are both graduates of our Bible Institute,
got saved under my dad’s ministry. There is an old Baptist church building in their back
yard that has been closed for many of years, and a couple of months ago, William
asked me to pray about re-opening that church. When my parents returned, God gave
us peace about staying and working with William. Sunday, March 13" will be our first
service. We need your prayers as we work in this area. God has already opened the
doors with some people in this area, but we need His blessings to see great things
happen. Thank you for your faithful prayers and support!

Until He Comes,
Daniel, Megan, Emily, & Lauren Fetter
danielfetters@hotmail.com



